
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

SERVING THOSE BEHIND THE BADGE 

JANUARY 2021 
 

 

Happy New Year members!  I hope you all had a happy and safe holiday with 

family.  I want to thank everyone for your dedication to our mission of service not 

self during the holidays.   

 

I appreciate the work that you are all doing despite the challenges that confront us 

currently.  Thank you on behalf of our veterans, their families and the community. 

 

Thank you for the support you have given to the Special Project “The One 

Hundred Club” so far.  If you are interested in the First Responder Tee shirts, 

they are available at the Department office. 

 

I will be resuming my visits to your Unit/District meetings as soon as it is safe to 

do so.  

 

Help the Membership Patrol, keep sending in your membership. 

I would like to express my condolences to all the families that have lost a loved 

one to Covid 19 or other illness. 

Until Next month. 

 

Patricia Lugo, President 

plugo1@cox.net 

602-475-0208 

 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



                         AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

 

                                             CENTENNIAL 

 

                                             JANUARY 2021 

 

 
 

Let us look forward to a New Year with renewed enthusiasm for the American Legion Auxiliary!  

You may be thinking “enough, already.”  But, how often do we get the opportunity to celebrate an 

amazing event twice?  This is a golden opportunity to gear up with plans for our Unit and District 

and to attend the National Convention in August 2021 in Phoenix.  The National organization is 

planning a big celebration for us.  We would like Arizona to be represented in the celebration with 

reports and pictures etc. of everything we have done to publicize and represent our organization.  

Remember, there are still people out there who do not know who we are and what we do.  We can 

still persevere! 

 

 

I have included a mid year reporting form with this bulletin.  Please send to me by December 15
th

 

so that I can send the National Centennial Chairman an update on what activities have taken place 

in Arizona.  I don’t ask that you write an essay, a paragraph or two will do.  Or you can use 

bullets.  Pictures are very welcome.  You could make posters of your activities and place them 

strategically around your community. 

 

 

We realize that during this time when we are not even sure what will happen the next day that it is 

difficult to plan anything.  Drive by fundraising, virtual events seem to be the way things are 

getting done.  As I said last month, let us look at serving our Veterans  and our Community as a 

CHALLENGE!  I look forward to hearing from you.  My telephone and e-mail are as usual: 

 

Karen Smith, Chairman       ksmith111 @cox.net   (520) 249-1119 

 

 

 



 

Serving Those Behind The Badge 
FOR CHILDREN & YOUTH 

January 2021 
 

Greetings Fellow Auxiliary Members,  

Happy New Year and welcome to 2021.  I hope that you had a wonderful holiday season and are ready for the second half of the 

2020-2021 Auxiliary year.  There’s a lot of work to be done over the next several months to achieve our programs goals.  

 American Legion Auxiliary members are busy all year long working hard for our veterans, our service members and their families, 
and the American Legion Auxiliary’s Children & Youth program emphasizes protecting, caring for and supporting children and youth, 
particularly those of veterans’ and military families – their ‘health and well-being.’  
 
But occasionally, we need to pause and reevaluate - take a break and reflect on what we’ve done thus far, what worked, what didn’t 
and where we can improve.  And Mid-Year Reporting provides us with the opportunity to do just that. It will also provide time to 
evaluate on how our Children & Youth program might better concentrate on National President Nicole’s special emphasis on “The 
Health and Well-Being of our Veterans and Their Families.” 
 
Are you aware that 80% of our military children attend public schools? For those of you that are not close to a military installation, 
then think about going to your local schools. Reach out to your nearby schools, pick a classroom or age group and invite them to 
your celebration at your home post or in your community. If you have other events planned, celebrate with the children in that way. 
As an organization beginning our next century, remember our children are the future. Teach them well and give a sense of pride.  
 
Think about using the number “100” - it’s catchy! Purchase $100.00 worth of coloring and activity books for the children. Donate 100 
earphones for the kids, 100 coats, 100 socks, 100 bags of goodies. Think 100. What celebration would be complete without cake and 
ice cream; celebrate with our youth, sharing who we are and what we do. 
 

Mark your Calendar 

Mid-Year: Were due December 15, 2020 
National Security / Children & Youth Workshop - To Be Determined 
 

Happy New Year! 

 

 
For God and Country,   
Lynda Griffin – Chairman 
Email: Lgriffin0622@gmail.com 
Phone: (623) 349-3979 
Address: 11615 W. Holly St 
Avondale, AZ 85392 
  

 Rebecca Gulley – Committee Member 

 Shirley Cannon-Johnson – Committee Member  



Community Service 
January 2021 

 

Hello ALA Members, 

 

“What we have done for ourselves alone dies with us; what we have done for 

others and the world remains and is immortal.” ~Albert Pike 

 

Happy New Year! I hope your Holidays were filled with love and family.  

Thank you to everyone who turned in Mid-year reports in a timely manner. 

Now that the Holidays are over, it is a great time to reevaluate what kind of 

Community Service your Unit and members did in November and December. 

Did you shop for a gift to give someone in need? Did you give to a food drive or 

make a meal? Did you volunteer in your Church or Community? All your time and 

energy, even doing the little things, adds up. Please bring it up in your meetings 

and offer to share your experiences. Ask your members to log these precious 

hours so you can report them in your End of Year reports. 

Community Service Month is April! And it is right around the corner! What will 

your Unit and members be up to? NOW is the time to start planning and 

promoting Community Service Month. 

 

 

Sara C. Decker 
Community Service Chairman 
SaraCdecker91@gmail.com 
480-580-3269 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Education 

January 2021 
 

 

The 1st semester is already at an end!  Each month I am focusing on one of the areas 

mentioned in the August newsletter.  This month:  Assist and support veterans 

pursuing higher education and vocational education. 
 

There are a number of ways that Members and Units can assist veterans in furthering 

their education: 
 Volunteer to collaborate with a Student Veterans of America chapter or other 

campus student veterans group at colleges and universities in your community. 

 Sign up to receive The American Legion's Legislative Action Alerts, and support 
the alerts regarding the GI Bill. 

 Arrange for your post home to be available for off-campus events/chapter 
meetings. 

 Provide information/handouts to members on organizing and delivering 
presentations on career and life skills topics to student veterans. 

 Promote events through local media and your Unit social media accounts. 

 Promote the American Legion Auxiliary Non-Traditional Student Scholarship, 
available for students who are returning to the classroom after some period of 
time. 

 

As you contact schools and students regarding the National Scholarships, be aware 

that the SAT/ACT requirement is being waived this year, due to the unusual 

circumstances.  

 

A special THANK YOU to all the Units who sent me their mid-year report forms by 

the deadline. The year-end report form is posted on the Department website with the 

other chairmen’s report forms. 

 

I look forward to hearing how your Units promote the Auxiliary education programs 

throughout the school year. 

 

In the Spirit of Service, not for self, 

For Veterans, God and Country, 

Julie Vietri   
Education Chairman 

Department of Arizona 

jvietri@msn.com 

480-495-1558 

  

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA 

 JUNIOR PROGRAM  

January 2021 

“Serving Those Behind the Badge” 

 

Happy New Year to all! We hope you all had a happy and safe 

holiday. 

 

Thank you to the Juniors that assisted their units during the holidays to 

bring joy to Veterans, their families and the community.  

We understand that currently we have to be careful when doing activities 

and some units are not holding meetings. Below is information on a 

suggested activity. 

 

Suggested activities: 

Junior Activities Patch Program: American Legion Auxiliary Junior 

members and Sons of The American Legion youth members can be 

active participants of the organization with the Patch Program. 

Regardless of where one lives, and whether she/he belongs to an active 

Junior group or squadron, Junior Auxiliary members and SAL youth 

members can serve their communities and veterans and receive a Patch 

when the all the requirements are met.  

 

Have questions? Contact us at: 

Lexis Nicole Escudero-Chairman              Sara Ward-Co-Chairman 

623-221-7132                                              520-840-4585 

Lescudero@yahoo.com               Saraelizabethward@hotmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

MEMBERSHIP 

JANUARY 2021 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!!!! TO ALL YOU WONDERFUL MEMBERS. 

THIS HAS BEEN A VERY DIFFICULTY YEAR AND IT WILL BE ON MIND AS THE WORST YEAR OF MY 

LIFE. 

HOWEVER, IT HAS NOT CHANGED MY MIND THAT THIS A GREAT WORLD WE LIVE IN AND EACH 

AND EVERYONE OF US HAS MADE A DIFFERENCE TO MAKE IT A BETTER WORLD.  THROUGH THE 

GROWTH OF OUR MEMBERSHIP, WE HAVE KEPT THE MOMENTUM OF PROVIDING FOR OUR 

VETERANS, YOUTH AND COMMUNTIY.   THIS CHAIRMAN DOES NOT NEED TO HARP AOBUT 

“YOU NEED TO GO OUT THERE AND GET NEW MEMBERS” SINCE YOU ALREADY KNOW WHAT 

MUST BE DONE.  WITH THIS PANDIEMIC HOPEFULLY ENDING OR LEAST GETTING UNDER 

CONTROL THIS NEXT YEAR WE HAVE MORE ACTIVITES WHERE WE CAN BRING IN NEW 

MEMBERS.     START NOW BY PUTTING ON YOUR THNKING CAPS ON HOW TO DO IT.    WHEN 

YOU DO GET IDEAS SHARE WITH OTHER MEMBERS AS WE ALLL HAVE THE SAME GOAL.     BUILD 

MEMBERSHIP. 

THINKING IN A POSITIVE WAY, WE WILL BE HAVING NATIONAL CONVENTION IN PHOENIX IN 

AUGUST 2021.    FOR THOSE THAT HAVE ATTENDED IN THE PAST REMEMBER HOW MUCH FUN 

IT IS SITTING IN THE VERY FRONT ROW BECAUSE WE HAD THE BEST MEMBERSHIP.        IF YOU 

HAVE NEVER BEEN TO A NATIONAL CONVENTION THINK OF THE TRIUMPH YOU WILLL FEEL 

KNOWING OUR STATE HAS THE BEST MEMBERSHIP AND GETTING OT SIT IN THE FRONT ROW.  I 

AM COUNTING ON ALL OF YOU TO MAKE ARIZONA LOOK GREAT.     AS OF THIS WRITING WE 

ARE AT 58.56 %.       Congratulations to Unit 95 for reaching their goal of 100%. 

AGAIN, I THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR HARD WORK NOT ONLY IN MEMBERSHIP BUT IN EVERY 

PROGRAM. 

REMEMBER OUR FIRST RESPONDERS AND CONTINUE “STAYING ALIVE STAYING ALIVE STAYING 

ALIIIIIVE 

GOD BLESS YOU AND MAY WE ALL HAVE A BETTER YEAR. 

Jennie Molina                                                                truelepa@gmail.com 

Dept of Az Vice president                                            (520) 220—8460 

Membership chairman                                                 P.O. Box 448 Douglas, AZ 85608 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 



 



ARIZONA MISSION TRAINING / LEADERSHIP 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVING THOSE BEHIND THE BADGE 
 

January is here and we still need to push on with reviewing the manuals for insight into programs and 

what the American Legion Auxiliary is about. Review the Mission or another part of the book at a 

meeting.  Review your Constitution and By-laws. Do the same with the Department Constitution and By-

laws at www.aladeptaz.org.   These reviews re-enforces our commitment to serve veterans and can count 

as Constitution and By-laws training.  Ask a member to review and talk about one of the programs even if 

you don’t have a program chairperson.  This is what a mentor does. Every Unit has mentors or members 

who work a certain program.  Even the Treasurer or Secretary can talk about what they do and how they 

do it. Remember not everyone does these simple tasks.  How about that member who volunteers for the 

Food Bank or some other community event?  Come back and talk about it – Community Service Training.  

Let’s get inventive with what we do.  Track this training on the Tracking Form.   

 

Although the vaccine is available, minimal will be given out to the general public in the first phase of 

inoculations.  This still keeps us at a standstill for in-person training.  Therefore, we are once again asking 

all members to complete the National Training Courses at www.alaforveterans.org.  Please take the time 

to complete the survey form and forward.  If you completed it previously, review it again.  Check for new 

courses and training given by National.  Instructors, have you completed the National Training?  Please 

do so and advise me when completed.  

 

These certified instructors located in different areas of the state are available and can serve as mentors or 

answer questions: 

DEBRA  MUNCHBACH BARBARA WHITE CARMEN GOSWICK 

GINGER COX AMY  HANKINS SALLY  FINE 

PAULA  BURGESS STACY MAYBERRY KATHY STICKLIN 

DORIS THEISS ROSE FICKLIN PENNY MAKLARY 

SHIRLEY CANNON-JOHNSON CINDY QUEEN KAREN SMITH 

JANE SHOEMAKER BECKY  RUIZ JENNIE MOLINA 

BARBARA MATTESON REBECCA FARRIS KATHY SZAKONYI 

JAN  CUSHING MAXINE REITH NATALIE KASIC 

SANDY CONKLIN SHANNON MEAD MARGIE GREENE 

YOLANDA BONILLA JOANNE SCHREIBER HELEN  STOUT 
 

For God and Country in Service to Veterans 

 
Kat Sticklin, Department Chair 

Arizona Mission Training 

  

928-428-7431 / 928-322-1550 cell 

gsticklin@cableone.net  

  

1519 S. 2nd Avenue 

Safford, AZ 85546 

  

http://www.aladeptaz.org/
http://www.alaforveterans.org/
mailto:gsticklin@cableone.net


 

New Units/Unit Development & Revitalization 

JANUARY 20201 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

 

Hopefully 2021 will be a better year than 2020 was! 

 

When Making Personal Contact with Members/Non-Renewals 

 

 The most important thing to do is LISTEN. People just want someone to listen to their 

concerns. Find out why the member did not renew. 

 Tie their interest to American legion Auxiliary mission outreach programs. 

 Provide information about meeting place/time, and how they can get involved in projects 

and programs of the Unit. Tell them about benefits and provide them with a brochure. 

 Invite them to come back to the Auxiliary. Give them an application. 

 Thank them. 

 Ask for leads, are there family members eligible to join? Is the neighbor eligible? Do they 

have any female relatives in the Armed Services? 

 Thank them again. 

 Personalize Your Correspondence 

 Letters should be personalized. Renewal letters and short notes should be hand-written on 

nice stationery. Never use form letters where you just fill in the blanks. 

 

Jan Cushing 

New units/UD&R Chairman 

gcushing@cox.net 

623-544-0797  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



American Legion Auxiliary 
 Past Presidents Parley 

 
 January 2021 

 
Happy New Year Arizona!  
 
We are entering the mid-way point in the year and there is quite a bit to do until June. 
There are many mentors out there involved in our future, helping the ALA to continue 
to grow. Everyone can do a little to achieve our goals! Please, let’s take time to go to 
the Department website at aladeptaz.org to review the criteria for these plaques: 
 

 Arizona Active Past Presidents Plaque 

 Cora Griggs Past Presidents Parley Plaque 

 Jarvis Plaque Auxiliary Member of the Year 

 Unit Member of the Year 
 
There are deserving members that qualify for these awards. Please make sure you 
follow the rules and submit by May 1, 2021 and do include your report form with the 
narrative.  
 
Mid-year reports were gladly received by this Chairman and hopefully, we will get an 
entire Department reporting activity on the Year End Report 

 

THIS MONTH PPP HONORS A PAST PRESIDENT WHO MADE CONTRIBUTIONS BY HER 
SERVICE TO THE AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY!     
 
Helen Stout, who served as Department President in 1989, has continued her service 
to the Department of Arizona by serving AS THE DEPARTMENT FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
FOR MANY YEARS.  
  
 WOULD YOU LIKE TO OFFER SUGGESTIONS?  

 
Yolanda Bonilla 
Past Presidents Parley Chairman 
602-989-3321, 
yodobo@msn.com 

 
 
 
 
 



PRESIDENT'S 

SPECIAL PROJECT 

SERVING THOSE BEHIND THE BADGE 

100 CLUB 

January 2021 
 

Assists the families of Public Safety Officers and Firefighters upon death or 
serious injury. 

 
 

Aid is also extended to Officers and Firefighters who are called to active duty 
military. 

 

 
Assistance is extended to Volunteer and/or Reserve Officers/Fighters only when 

the incident occurs while he/she is on duty. 
 
 

Donations will remain in the State of Arizona to help our hometown Heroes. 

Units: Thank you, for all you have and are doing for those who keep us safe. 

Josephine Herrera — Chairman 

Jherrera268@aol.com 

623-340-5936 

 

Linda Welch - Co-Chairman-Tucson 

580-861-5161 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Public Relations: January 2020     Marge Christianson, aladeptazpr@gmail.com   

 
 

An effective public relations program can bring in new members, new resources 
and new volunteers. To be its most effective, it needs certain attributes which I am 
calling the 7 C’s (lol-- get that—like seven seas?), which we will explore over the 
coming months.  

So far, we’ve learned about Commitment & Consistency. This month, let’s look at: 

Creativity 

Every community, unit and member has different opportunities and skills. No 
community engagement plan will be the same. COVID adds an “challenge” element—
making creativity an even more important aspect of your program! Don’t let COVID win! 

What are the opportunities in your community?  

Do you have a community center, high school or businesses where you could set up a 
POW/MIA table? If half their tables are empty for social distancing, you would actually 
be doing them a service! April is Children and Youth month. Why not set up a Military 
Child’s table? Be sure to identify yourself! 

What are the opportunities in your unit?  

Don’t have a lot of funding? Maybe a Good Deed Award presentation at a local 
business?  Put the recipient’s photo on a table display at the local restaurant. Maybe a 
junior valentine project displayed at the local grocery store—using some of the stores 
product?  

What are the opportunities among your membership?  

Got a talented photographer? Video a flag folding ceremony and ask a local business 
to run it.  

In the coming months we will explore the other “C’s”: 
 
Communication, Credibility, Cooperation, Collaboration 
 
I welcome your thoughts and questions! 

 



 

Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation 

January 2021 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

 

Hope everyone was able to celebrate the Holidays with loved ones whether it was in person or 

virtually. 

This Chairman is overwhelmed with what Units did for our veterans during the Holiday.  Units 

sent cards to the VA Homes, backpacks filled with masks, toiletries, snack for the Carl T. Hayden 

VAMC in Phoenix.  Also, a shoutout to Unit 65 Juniors who wrapped and delivered gifts to the 

veterans at Victory Place. 

Units across the state laid wreaths on veterans’ graves on National Wreath Across America Day. 

The Department of Arizona has lost another Auxiliary member from COVID-19, Anna Marie 

Arenas.  She was Chairman of the Tucson VA Home for many years.  She loved working with the 

veterans and planning activities for them.  She will be dearly missed.  Please keep her family 

and the Post 59 Family in your prayers and thoughts. 

A BIG Thank You to the Units who sent in mid-year reports. 

Construction of on both VA Homes is coming along.  Are you following the progress on 

Facebook? 

Facebook Pages:  Arizona State Veteran Home – Flagstaff 
Arizona State Veteran Home – Yuma  (To be completed Summer 2021!) 
 

Reminder:  PLEASE send me your accomplishments/what you are doing throughout the year.  I 

would love to read what your Unit/Post Family is doing for our veterans. 

 

Until next month . . . . 

 

Barbara White 
Department 2nd Vice President 
VA&R Chairman 
602-908-2980 
Barbarawhite99@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                     Creative Arts 

January  2021 

      

       

     The Creative Arts Program, like everything else this year, is hostage to COVID-

19.  The National Veterans Creative Arts Festival was held virtually.  The sessions 

that were open to public are available online.  I strongly urge each and every one 

of you to view at least a portion.  I promise it is worth your time.  Go to 

httsp://bddy.me/3qe5k47.  There are separate segments for each of the 5 days.  

They are about an hour long.  The Opening Act has an introduction by our 

National ALA President, Nicole Clapp, and showcases many performances by 

veteran ribbon winners.  The Artist Showcase has many recorded excerpts from 

the veterans about their experience as well as pictures of their winning visual arts 

entries.   Some brought tears to my eyes.  The Writers Showcase has recorded 

excerpts from the winning creative writing.  Again, have tissue handy.   

     The next NVCAF will not be until April 2022.  All local events are to be held sometime 

between June 2021 and September.  It appears that the Phoenix CAF will be virtual and held the 

last week in September.   

     Your Department Creative Arts Team 2019-2021: 

Phoenix:      Margaret Ellis          mellis3166@gmail.com            480-818-3166 

Prescott:     Sally Fine                             mightyfine123@gmail.com        

Tucson:       Kathy Szakonyi                   N3SAD@aol.com                          
 

 
 
 



VA&R REPORT 

TUCSON VA MEDICAL CENTER 

11-30-20 

 

All events are suspended until further notice. Thank you volunteers for your help! 

 

Southwest Bind Rehabilitation Center is now accepting a limited number of new patients. 

They have requested that service organizations provide delivery of in house meals. There 

will be no volunteers at these meals. There is NO visitation at SAVAHCS. Monetary 

donations are being accepted at this time. American Legion Auxiliary Gift Shop will have 

to be done differently this year. The hospital is asking for lists from nursing staff of items 

needed by Veteran patients. They have requested that all service organizations work 

together to fill these needs with no duplication. American Legion Auxiliary Christmas Gift 

Shop donated $4,000.00 worth of gift cards in support this effort. 
  

The grand total of monetary donations for the American Legion Auxiliary for May 1, 2020 to November 30, 2020 is $800. 
 

The grand total of material and activity donations for the American Legion Auxiliary for February 1, 2020 to November 

30, 2020 is $31,922.27. This amount includes the Christmas Gift Shop donation for 2019. Thank you Unit 7, Unit 24, Unit 

66, Unit 68 and Unit 132 for your generous donations to support our programs. 

 

Three registered hospital volunteers donated time which was credited to the American Legion Auxiliary.  The grand total 

of registered volunteer hours May 1, 2020 to November 30, 2020 is 232.5.  S AVAHCS is in the process 

of bringing back volunteers. Volunteers will be phased in as needed and the 

process will be closely monitored by the Director. Volunteers will be contacted 

by the Voluntary Service office as their services are needed. One more 

Auxiliary volunteer has been called back. 
 

This chairman has volunteered 80.5 hours and logged 1,260 miles this year in service to the Tucson VA Medical Center as 

of November 30, 2020. This chairman has now logged over 3,750 hours in service to SAVAHCS. This chairman was 

elected to be the Chairman of the Executive Committee of the VAVS Executive Committee at the meeting on October 8, 

2020. The audit of the books was completed. This chairman is working with the Homeless Program to ensure that our 

Homeless Veterans and those in Transitional Housing have the food and beverages that they need during this time of 

enormous stress on all community resources. This chairman is working with the Recreation departments to purchase 

needed supplies for the National Veterans Creative Arts Program and other recreational activities. Annual Joint Review 

was completed November 10, 2020. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Kathy Szakonyi, VAVS Representative     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 


